STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF LIBYA AT THE 36TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(11th November 2020, Geneva)
Madame President, 
1. Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of Libya to the third cycle of the UPR process and we wish to thank the delegation for its comprehensive national report.
2. We note with appreciation the positive developments in Libya in particular the declaration of a permanent ceasefire and the resumption of the Libyan National Political Dialogue on 9th November 2020, with the facilitation of the United Nations Support Mission in Libya (UNSMIL).
3. These steps will indeed augur well for the consolidation of lasting peace, security and development in Libya. 
Madame President,

4. We encourage the Government to address unique and deep-seated issues with respect to the protection and management of refugees, migrants, asylum seekers and internally displaced persons in Libya, and in the context of Libya as both a transit and destination country. In this regard, we make the following recommendations:

a) That Libya considers ratifying the 1951 Convention on the Status of Refugees and its 1967 Protocol; and
b) That Libya facilitates the impartial and transparent investigation of serious acts of violence against migrants.
5. We wish Libya a successful review outcome.

I thank you, Madam President
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